Action Plan in response to the PPO Report into the death of

Mr Peter Harvey on 20 June 2023 at HMP Wymott

Rec No	Recommendation	Accepted / Not accepted	Response Action Taken / Planned	Responsible Owner and Organisation	Target Date
1	The Head of Healthcare should ensure that staff complete the medical risk assessment form in full, providing the authorising manager with sufficient information to make informed decisions.	Accepted	Medical risk assessment training was completed by Governor Cropper to healthcare staff during full staff meeting on 27.4.23. All staff completing PER's are fully briefed in aspects of healthcare information relating to patients being on/off cuffs. Further to this, an email has been circulated to all staff, reminding them of the healthcare sections within the PER and the information which must be completed before being returned to Security.	Head of Healthcare Greater Manchester Mental Health	Completed
2	The Governor should ensure that all staff involved in the escort decision-making process: • have received the required training, including on the legal framework relating to hospital escorts; and	Accepted	All custodial managers have been reminded of the importance of assessing an individual risk against their current health condition. If the manager has any concerns regarding an escort, they have been reminded to contact the duty governor. Guidance in the form of a Safety Spark, relating to risk assessments for prisoners attending	Head of Safety HMPPS	Completed

 have access to and know how to use relevant information systems before they need to access the information to make decisions. 	hospital, was sent to all staff, including healthcare, in a global email in October 2023. Also included in the Spark was information about the Graham Judgement and a screen shot of the medical officer's section with instruction to staff to ensure this is completed and referred to when making an informed decision on levels of restraints.	
	The link to the Local Security Strategy relating to escorts and restraints has been sent to all custodial managers who have been asked to refresh their understanding of the actions required when completing escort paperwork.	
	All orderly officers have access to the Security Mercury System and the manager involved in Mr Harvey's case now accesses this system daily.	